Meeting Minutes 

SACRED HEART PASTORAL COUNCIL

January 9th 2017
Members present:   Father DeVito, Richard Sych, Jayne Bernardy,  Ann Monighetti, Robert Parks, Pat Sagon, Tom Thayer,  Joe Santos, Janet Helmke Elmore, Jeffrey Kertanis, Heidi MacDonald Donna Swols

Members absent for 1/9: Elisabet Cox, Justina Cashman, and Jeff Vuocolo  

Call to Order – The meeting was called to order by President Richard Sych at 7pm.  
Opening Prayer - Fr. DeVito led the opening prayer
Approval of Minutes from 11/14/16 meeting – Approved 
Building Committee Report – We are waiting on the Archdiocese approval.  Fr. DeVito reported on the restructuring.  Fr. DeVito has been speaking to the Archdiocese to find out the status of the restructuring.  Fr. DeVito has not spoken to Fr. Boldyga.  Reportedly, there have been no final announcements to the St. Joseph’s Parish regarding the structuring or retiring of Fr. Boldyga.  Fr. Vargo is the new personnel director.  
Joe attended an Archdiocesan Parish Council meeting approx. 4 weeks ago.  They spoke in that forum regarding the restructuring ideas that the Archdiocese has about our Deanery.  This was regarding which churches would remain open and which may not.  The message has been that these recommendations can change…not set in stone. 
Once we break ground on the building project, and if the restructuring commences, Sacred Heart may need to use St. Joseph’s building for masses, funerals, etc.  

Pastor’s Report – Dinner Friends Group has scheduled a Valentine’s Event for Saturday, Feb 11 at Storrowtown Tavern. This will be advertised in the bulletin this week. Last year, 78 people attended.  
Linda and Bob Morrell have retired on December 31, 2016.  It has been a graceful transition.  New administrative assistant is Elizabeth Grigoriou.  Mike Ricard has replaced Bob Morrell.  

Great attendance at the Christmas Carol sing.  Perhaps we can develop this next year to include more of the public. 

Finance Report – Committee is scheduled to meet at the end of January.  They have not met since the last Pastoral Council meeting.  We are waiting for all of the end-of-year statements.  The 11% amount to the Diocese will be due soon (likely February).  We are the only church in the Diocese that pays this amount when it is due.  
Old Business    -  None 
New Business   - None 
Cluster Representative Reports (If necessary – say “Pass” if no report)
Education (Donna Swols & Patricia Sagon) – See attached Religious Education Report.  Pat shared feedback regarding the Confirmation Retreat yesterday at Holy Family.  The students from Sacred Heart enjoyed the day and they were very well behaved.  Some of the presenters commented on this.  See handout (“The Light of Simplicity”).  
Outreach (Jayne Bernardy) – No report 
Liturgical (Jose Santos) – No report 
Spiritual Development – No report 
Community and Beyond (Jeff Kertanis) – No report 
Open Forum – No items 
Closing Prayer – given by Fr. DeVito
Adjourn at 7:37pm –  Next meeting will be held February 13th, 2017 at 7pm. 
Pastoral Council – January 9, 2017 meeting
Religious Education report

-As of this writing we are current with tuition/fees payments with 12 families on payment plans.   Accounts receivable is 1,378.25.00 as of January 9, 2017.

-Our “Away in a Manger” concert presented by our grade 1, 2 and 3 students (with some help from some of our upper grades) was held on December 11, 2016 at 9:45am and 11:30am in Fr. Ted Hall.  The children did an absolutely wonderful job with their Christmas carols and poem (with only a little prompting) and sang joyfully.  Our older student volunteers read from scripture (Jordan Dion, Emma Ziemba, Grace Karangekis and Veronica Jacobs) and soloist Eva Nick again presented her rendition of O Holy Night.  Our 4th and 5th grade students were the cast (Mary, Joseph, angels and shepherds):  Sarah Michael, Claudia Skoczylas, Joshua Zenczak, Katherine Cross, Eva Adapoor, Samantha Leahey, Kiley Rudzik, Reagan Silva, Heidi Storey, Nora Blakely, Jack Fitzgerald.  Behind the scenes volunteers from our Confirmation program were Josh Mudano, Emilee Benson, Alana Colaccino, Hannah Martin, Olivia Gervais, Anthony Marmo, Olivia Alfano, McKenzie Sullivan, Mike Zolciak, Megan Canning and Mrs. Maryfran Drakeley.  All families thoroughly enjoyed this presentation. 

-Also, on December 11, Mrs. Vuocolo’s grade 5 class held a very successful bake sale after all the Masses and earned $486.41.  Proceeds will benefit Suffield Emergency Aid Fuel Fund.

-An Archdiocesan presentation was held on December 11 for grade 9 students as part of the Safe Environment requirements.  

-Grade 10 retreat was held at the Passionist Retreat House, West Hartford on Sunday, January 8, 2017.  All students except two (one illness and the other on vacation but made up retreat on Nov. 20)  were in attendance with good reports.  More in Confirmation report.

-On January 22, 2017, we will begin our curriculum for First Reconciliation and First Holy Eucharist.  On-site retreats are scheduled for both groups.

-Notable sacramental dates:  First Reconciliation-April 1, 2017 (16 students); First Holy Eucharist-May 6, 2017 (14 students) and Confirmation ceremony-May 27, 2017 (33 students).

-Upcoming events include:  Winter Carnival on Jan. 29, 2017 from 12-2pm in Fr. Ted Hall to benefit Suffield Emergency Aid Association.

